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MEET THE NEW PRESIDENT, MARK ROBBINS!!  

I am a Wyoming native, born and 

raised in Riverton. Following high 

school graduation, I attended Casper 

College for one semester, Central Wyo-

ming College for three semesters, and 

the University of Wyoming for the re-

mainder of my degree; graduating in 

December, 1994 with a BA in Elemen-

tary Education. During this time period, 

I was also a member of the Wyoming 

Army National Guard, completing my 

enlistment contemporaneously with my 

graduation from the University, and be-

ing honorably discharged as a Ser-

geant, E-5 in March, 2015. After a brief 

move to Florida, I returned to Laramie 

for two years to manage the Library 

Restaurant and Brewing Company for 

friends of mine for whom I had worked 

while in college. I then returned to Flori-

da, moving initially to Tallahassee to 

open a coffee house, but eventually finding my way to Vero Beach, where 

I spent the next 12 years, primarily working in restaurant and bar manage-

ment, making some great lifelong friends, and enjoying many wonderful, 

memorable experiences that I would have missed, had I remained forever 

in Wyoming. I also, however, experienced several destructive hurricanes, 

and longed for the west. 

I returned to Wyoming in the fall of 2008, with a desire to find my niche. 

Fortunately, (thanks to an aunt who taught a similar program in St. Paul, 

Minnesota,) I came with knowledge of, and an interest in, the Casper Col-

lege Paralegal program. I was informed that Maryôs program is ñthe best, 

hands down,ò was encouraged to investigate it, and am so glad that I did.  
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 Upon my return to Casper College after nearly twenty years, I discovered that I had a true 
interest in the law, became a member of Phi Theta Kappa, a student member of Legal As-

sistants of Wyoming, and graduated with my certificate in Paralegal Studies in 2012. I then 

earned my CP in March, 2015. 

I am currently employed by Stacy Casper as a paralegal at Casper Law Office, and have 

been (aside from a two month period) since January, 2012. Stacy exclusively practices 

Family Law. I have also been employed by Williams, Porter, Day, and Neville, where I 

worked as a legal assistant to P. Craig Silva, and had the opportunity to add insurance and 

criminal defense to my resume, and by Injury Law Firm, where I was employed as a parale-

gal to R. Michael Shickich, and had the opportunity to experience working personal injury 

cases. During the periods of time when I was employed by WPDN and by Injury Law Firm, I 

continued to work evenings at Casper Law Office, (aside from the previously mentioned two 

month period,) and returned to Stacy full time in November, 2015. I am grateful to have had 

the opportunity to work with such great attorneys, all of whom I consider my friends, and for 

having been exposed to a number of areas of law in a fairly short amount of time. I have 

been encouraged by all of the attorneys for whom I have been employed to pursue a law 

degree, and may well do so. 

This is my fifth term serving on the Legal Assistants of Wyoming Board of Directors, having 

previously served three terms as Treasurer, and then last year as President Elect. I am ex-

cited to serve this year as your President, and by the great mix of seasoned and new board 

members that were elected to serve alongside me. I look forward to our Fall Conference in 

Gillette, to our Spring Conference and Annual Meeting in Casper, to exposing a new batch 

of students around the state to our organization, to attracting new regular memberships, and 

to all of the LAW activities and CLE opportunities that are on our horizon for this year. 

(continued) 
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ASHLEY BARKLEY, CP 
(PRESIDENT ELECT) 

Want to contribute to the newsletter??  

The LAW Board is always looking for 

substantive contributions to the       

quarterly LAW Newsletter!  Submit 

yours today by contacting Heather 

McAffee at heather@steinerlaw.net  

I am a Wyoming Native currently employed as a 
paralegal with Chapman, Valdez & Lansing in 
Casper. My family and I moved back to Wyoming 
from Colorado about two and a half years ago. In 
the time that I have been back I have had the 
privilege of working in a variety of roles at my cur-
rent firm including receptionist, legal secretary 
and for the last two years paralegal. Interestingly 
enough, before I finished college I started as a 
runner at the firm so it feels like home. 
 
I earned my Associates Degree in Paralegal 
Studies in 2010, and went on to complete my 
Bachelors Degree in Criminal Justice in 2012. Just after graduation I moved to Colorado to 
be closer to family and consider the possibility of law school. After much thought it was my 
conclusion that focusing on my family and using the degrees I already possess was the best 
option for me. 

My family includes my amazing husband Josh, and our three boys, Ivan (10), Roan (3.5), 
and Otto (born 1/2/17).  Josh and I stay busy trying to keep up with our boys and their activi-
ties; visit our geographically scattered family members; and on occasion, squeeze in a date 
night (if weôre lucky). 
 
I am excited to be part of the LAW board again this year. I am hoping to continue to expand 
on my professional network and really get to know some of the amazing paralegals in this 
state.   
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BARBARA HEISNER, CP 
1ST VICE PRESIDENT 

After graduating with distinction from Casper College with 
my Associate of Arts in Paralegal Studies in May, 2015, I 
became a Certified Paralegal in March, 2016.  
 
Currently, I work as a legal secretary for Kyle Ridgeway 
and Craig Silva at Williams, Porter, Day & Neville, P.C. in 
Casper, Wyoming. My previous work experience includes 
working as a legal assistant at Rochelle Law Offices, 
P.C. in Casper.  
 
While attending Casper College, I participated in the 
Casper College Legal Services program, assisting in pro 
bono work. I was also a member of Phi Theta Kappa. In 2016, I became a member of the first Cas-
per College chapter of Lambda Epsilon Chi, the National Honor Society in Paralegal/Legal Assistant 
Studies.  
 
I was born in Casper, Wyoming and have lived in Wyoming my whole life. I am passionate about the 
fine and performing arts, an active member in the Casper College Concert Band and the Casper Mu-
nicipal Band. I love traveling, the beach, spending time with my friends and family, music/theater, 
anything to do with dance, and dogs. I am an avid, die-hard St. Louis Cardinals fan. 
 
I am happy to continue serving on the Board of LAW and look forward to fun times with other fellow 
Wyoming paralegals!  

  LAWôs 2017 Spring Seminar was held in Cheyenne, Wyoming April 28-29, 2017 at 

IBMC, where we were graciously provided with a meeting space for no charge (thank you to Rhonda 

Hoadley, ACP for facilitating that!) The seminar qualified for five hours of CLE through NALA, in-

cluding one hour of ethics. Despite the questionable road conditions, approximately 25 people attend-

ed.  

 

 Speakers at this seminar included Monique Meese, J.D., who provided an in-depth overview 

of the juvenile court system; Timothy ñTJò Forwood, J.D. and Zac Fisher, with a joint presentation 

on the JERS system and criminal prosecution in the U.S. District Court; Mark W. Gifford, JD and 

Wendy Soto, CP, MPA, giving the legal ethics portion of our seminar, focusing on how attorney-

mandated ethics affect paralegals; and finally, Debora A. Person and Tawnya W. Plumb, professors 

from the University of Wyoming College of Law, whose presentation was entitled ñPolishing Your 

Legal Research Skillsò. The speakers were all very well prepared and informative, and TJ and Zac 

wove some much-appreciated humor into their topics. 

 

 Friday night social hour was held at Shake It Up Design Studio & Boutique, where we had 

2017 SPRING SEMINAR RECAP BY MS. HEISNER 
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dinner catered by Qdoba and took a large group lesson in painting a picture of dandelions. There were 

some very creative, beautiful pieces of work when we were all said and done! I hope everyone who 

attended had a great time! 

 

 Award winners for this year include the following: 

 

  CLA-CP Attainment Award: Heather McAffee and Annette Sause 

  Outstanding Student Award: April Canada 

  Outstanding Member Award: Mary Kubichek, J.D. 

 

Thank you ladies for your hard work and dedication to our program, our organization, and our field 

of work. 

 

 I was very pleased with the amount of items donated for this yearôs charity. We collected full-

size toiletries and school supplies for Laramie County School District families in need. We collected 

many items. In addition, at the end of the seminar, Rhonda Hoadley, ACP, and I took all of our lefto-

ver snacks to the homeless shelter in Cheyenne. Those donations were met with extreme gratitude. I 

think itôs important for LAW to continue to make charitable contributions, when we are able, of 

course. 

 

 I look forward to seeing you all at future seminars! 

(CONTINUED) 

 I have served as a legal assistant and office manager at Steiner Law, LLC in Chey-
enne for over five years, who primarily practices family law.  Before that, I was a receptionist 
at Buchhammer & Kehl, P.C. for about two years and they practiced insurance defense, 
criminal matters, and some family law.  

 This is my second year serving on the LAW board. 

 While I do not have any fancy academic letters after my name just yet, I am all regis-
tered to take the certified paralegal exam this September and then I plan on taking the ad-
vanced certified exam in family law.  

 When I am not working, I enjoy working out, playing softball, getting tattooed, and 
spending time with my family and dogs. 

 I look forward to seeing or meeting everyone at the regional events and at the Fall 
Seminar in Gillette! 

 

HEATHER MCAFFEE 
2ND VICE PRESIDENT 




